
TOWN OF BLEECKER 
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

November 20, 2019 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 
Councilman Becker:  Present 
Councilman Winnie:  Present 
Supervisor Howard:  Present 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Present 
Councilman Smith:  Absent 
Also in attendance were Kathy Henry, Paul Brink, and Richard DiDomizio 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Councilman Winnie made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting.  It was 
seconded by Councilman Becker and approved;  In Favor: 4    Opposed: 0 
 
Clerk Report: 
  In October the Town took in $ 70;  $20 in Dog Licenses, $20 in Transfer Station Permits, and 
$30 in Building Permits.  It was all given to the Supervisor. 
 
Code Enforcement: 
  John Furlong reported 3 inspections, 2 new permits, and one Certificate of Compliance. 
 
Dog Control: 
  Pat Ashbey reported no activity. 
 
Highway, Building and Grounds: 
  Paul Brink reported that the highest bid on the 2009 plow truck was $20,000.  He asked if we 
should put in a counter bid or hold on to the truck for another month and try again. It was 
decided to contact the Town of Roseboom and see if they are still willing to buy it at $27,500, 
and, if not, set a minimum bid of $25,000. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



RESOLUTION #49-19 
Authorize a New Minimum Bid on the 2009 Plow Truck 

 
Councilman Winnie offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Whereas, there have been no bids that meet the minimum requirements previously set, it is 
hereby 
 Resolved that the Bleecker Town Board authorizes a new minimum bid of $25,000 for the 2009 
plow truck. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Becker and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
 
Paul reported that several other items did sell at auction, the ditch bucket went for $2175, and 
two chain saws sold for $38 and $47.50. 
 
The storm damage is almost all fixed, FEMA may cover some of it. 
The outside lights on the Town Hall have been replaced with LED lights. 
 

RESOLUTION #50-19 
Authorization to Pay General and Highway Fund Bills 

 
Councilman Becker offered the following Resolution and asked for its’ approval: 
 
Resolved; the Bleecker Town Board has hereby audited and approved for payment General 
Fund bills #V-121 through #V-136 for a total of $11,652.60 and Highway Fund bills #V-104 
through #V-114 for a total of $28,554.92. 
 
It was seconded by Councilman Bartholomew and approved;In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
Councilman Becker:  Yes 
Councilman Winnie:  Yes 
Supervisor Howard:  Yes 
Councilman Bartholomew:  Yes 
 
Councilman Bartholomew made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Councilman Becker 
and approved;  In Favor: 4   Opposed: 0 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:22 
 
Recorded and Submitted by Toni Johnson, Town Clerk 


